
$ßÌÙÊÐÚÐÕÎɯÛÏÌɯ,ÐÕÐÚÛÙàɯÖÍɯ"ÏÈÙÐÛàɯ 

 
Reflection by Deborah Fisher OBE, Caritas Manager 

Walking with the Poor 

The next World Day of the Poor will be on Sunday 14 November 2021. 

Caritas organised a Diocesan event on 9 October to prepare for this 

important date in the calendar and  to reflect on this yearôs message 

from Pope Francis. You can read more about that event on page 2 of 

the newsletter.  

This yearôs message is an important one which reflects a fundamental 

element of the work of Caritasðthere is an óinseparable link between 

Jesus, the poor and the proclamation of the Gospel. The face of God 

revealed by Jesus is that of a Father concerned for and close to the 

poor.ô  Jesus teaches us that poverty is a concrete sign pointing to his 

presence among us and that we can see him in the lives of the poor, in 

their sufferings and needs. 

It is easy to see the poor as  different to us - people ñoutsideò our 

communities. We can slip into a practice of charity or Caritas as a 

relationship between giver and a receiver, with the poor as 

beneficiaries of our generosity.  Pope Francis challenges us to see 

Caritas as an opportunity for mutual sharing and fraternity; óas a way to 

strengthen solidarity and lay the necessary foundations for achieving 

justice and peace. óThe poor are a sacrament of Christ; they represent 

his person and point to him. Unless we choose to become poor in 

passing riches, worldly power and vanity, we will never be able to give 

our lives in love; we will live a fragmented existence, full of good 

intentions but ineffective for transforming the worldô.  

We are challenged this year to think of a different approach to 

poverty and to look for new  social models capable of countering the 

new forms of poverty that are now sweeping the world. We are 

challenged to look outward, to óbe open to reading the signs of the 

times that ask us to find new ways of being evangelizers in the 

contemporary worldô.  In our immediate reactions and responses to the 

needs of the poor we must not overlook the need to  look for new ways 

to show our Christian love and charity to reflect the  new forms of 

poverty experienced by humanity today. 

The poor wonôt come knocking on our door; we need to reach out in 

our communities  óto understand how they feel, what they are 

experiencing and what their hearts desire.ô 

óLove one another as I have loved youô John 13:34-35 
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óThe only thing that 

counts is faith expressing 

itself through loveô 

Galations 5:6 

https://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/messages/poveri/documents/20210613-messaggio-v-giornatamondiale-poveri-2021.html
https://www.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/messages/poveri/documents/20210613-messaggio-v-giornatamondiale-poveri-2021.html


 
On 9 October over 50 people came together to pray and reflect on this years Papal message for 
World Day of the Poor. Bishop Mark remarked that óthe grace of God is truly at work in the hearts of all 
those who, without fanfare, spend themselves for the poorest, sharing with them in concrete waysô. 
The full presentation can be found here 
 
Raymond Friel, CEO of Caritas Social Action Network  
reminded us of the words of Pope Francis that óñChristôs Gospel 
summons us to display special concern for the poor and to 
recognize the varied and excessive forms of moral and social 
disorder that are generating ever new forms of poverty.ò 
Catholic Social Teaching offers us an opportunity to see what is 
happening in our local and global communities, to judge and 
then to act.  
 
In the afternoon, participants were invited to reflect on the 
needs in their own communities and parishes and what action 
we might take to address those needs. Their reflections and 
comments will feed into a review of Caritas Plymouthôs strategy 
for 2022. 
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ά¢ƘŜ ǇƻƻǊ ȅƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳέ όaƪ мпΥтύ  

TACKLING POVERTY  

ΨCƻǊ L ǿŀǎ ƘǳƴƎǊȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜŀǘΣ L ǿŀǎ ǘƘƛǊǎǘȅ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ ƎŀǾŜ ƳŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘǊƛƴƪΩ  

aŀǧƘŜǿ нрΥонм 

 
In the first half of 2021, Caritas Plymouth distributed over Ã40,000 as food vouchers and essential 
grants in partnership with the Catholic Childrenôs Society (Plymouth). The funding was a generous 
donation from the Albert Gubay Charitable Foundation. The funding was distributed as direct 
grants to individual families, through food vouchers or food parcels distributed by schools and 
other partners and through provision of meals. To reach those in need,  Caritas Plymouth worked 
with 19 partners including St Vincent de Paul groups, parishes, small local organisations providing 
community food support and primary schools. We reached 326 families and 1900 individuals. 
 
óI just wanted to share our appreciation for the supermarket vouchersé they have been a huge 
help to our family especially when there are seven of us. During the lockdown periods my husband 
was off worké and we were worrying about paying our rent, putting food on the table, milk for the 
babies, nappies etcé thanks once again.ô     
 
óIt has provided the much-needed food and essentials to struggling families and taken away the 
stress of parents not being able to feed their children. It has also strengthened our parish family 
during these difficult times ô  

 



On 17 July, Caritas Plymouth held an event, chaired by Canon John 
Deeny,  to promote reflection, prayer and discussion about the 
Diocesan environmental policy. We were delighted to be joined by 
Bishop Mark OôToole; Sister Margaret Atkins, a Canoness of St 
Augustine in the community at Boarbank Hall, Cumbria and Francis 
Stewart from the CAFOD theology team. Over 50 people from across 
the Diocese joined the event. 

Bishop Mark OôToole opened the event  referring to Chapter 3 of St Markôs Gospel and what sits 
at the heart of our environmental policy: that whatever the Church does, She is seeking to gather 
people close to the Lord to respond to the apostolic invitation to be close to Him; in being close to 
Him, He encourages and mandates His followers to go forth. This is an important twofold dynamic 
of our environmental policy: it is very important that we take time to pray and study the scriptures 
to come close to the Lord and out of that, we then embark on action.  óRather than a problem to be 
solved the world is a joyful mystery to be contemplated with gladness and praiseô. (Laudato Siô) 
The full recording of Bishop Markôs introduction is here.  

Sr Margaret Atkins reminded us that the cry of the earth and cry of the poor are interconnected 
and something that should be integrated into every aspect of life.  Being environmentally aware is 
central for us, but because of our faith it has a much deeper connection and the 
interconnectedness is part of that deeper dimension. The goodness in creation calls out our 
gratitude; the wisdom and understanding we find in creation calls out our humility and the wonder 
of life calls out our generosity.  
 

So what can we do? 
 
It can be easy to feel pessimistic in the face of negative messages about the state of the 
environment but Sister Margaret stressed the importance of hope and an understanding that every 
action is importantðnot matter how small. The global Climate Conference in Glasgow in 
November could offer a turning point and we are all asked to lobby our MPs and politicians so they 
know how we feel. There are a number of great campaigns that you can sign up to from home 
 
CAFODôs campaign ï Reclaim our Common Home offers Dioceses and parishes the opportunity 
to influence this global agenda https://cafod.org.uk/Campaign/Reclaim-our-common-home 
 
When Catholics come together and live out our faith, amazing things happen.  Sign the óHealthy 
People, Healthy Planetô petition https://thecatholicpetition.org/  aiming to get 500,000 signatures in 
advance of the November Conference. 
 
The new Laudato Siô Action Platform has just been launched with lots of ideas for parishes and 
individuals https://laudatosiactionplatform.org/  There are also lots of resources on the super new 
Journey to 2030 website https://journeyto2030.org/ 
 
 

Environmental Activity Across the Diocese 

/ŀǊƛǘŀǎϪǇǊŎŘǘǊΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ лмосп сропнм 

https://www.plymouth-diocese.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2021/04/Diocese-of-Plymouth-Environmental-Policy-Final-Jan-2021.pdf
https://youtu.be/oGw3baVDk-w
https://cafod.org.uk/Campaign/Reclaim-our-common-home
https://thecatholicpetition.org/
https://laudatosiactionplatform.org/
https://journeyto2030.org/

